A MINI REPORT ON THE MUSHROOM GROWING PROJECT STARTED IN DECEMBER 2021

On the 18th of February the Lejofonds mushroom project was started, the trainer came met the members who had for long waited for this opportunity to get trained in mushroom growing, the intention was to get skills in mushroom growing and then continue with it as a source of income to help fight poverty

Two weeks before the Lejofonds had availed money through coordinator Daniel Kibago to make the necessary arrangements as per the budget, all had been made ready and the trainer started with an orientation meeting showing the members what will be used, what is required, the importance of mushroom growing and how they will benefit if they take on the venture

The whole training took three weeks but in different phases, it started with orientation, then soaking the cotton to be steamed the following day, cotton was steamed very well and then left to cool down after which it was mixed with spawn and made mushroom gardens

After making gardens they were put in the dark room for two weeks after which they were removed and a cropping house established.

 Following one week of watering four times a day, the mushrooms started coming out and the following week harvesting started which went on for two months

50 kilo of mush room were harvested and because there is ready market the 38 kilo were sold off fresh to earn 190,000 just from a venture which does not keep some busy the whole day but just required a few minutes of checking on a day to ensure good performance.  12 kilo were dried for training purposes because they needed to know how to preserve the mushroom in case you have harvested a lot or in case you have not been able to sale off all but also if you decide to make them dry and sale them later to those interested in the dry ones

In the same house 100 gardens can be grown there to produce 100 kilo of mushroom in the same period because there is space enough an implication that an individual farmer can work on 100 kilo of mushroom which will collect 500000 in a period of two months. This if cost removed a profit of 250000 will be realized only from the mushroom yet the farmer will also have the time to do many other income generating activities together with the less time taking mushroom growing

The Lejofonds established a pilot house where the farmers were able to acquire training on mushroom growing, the farmers are now looking forward to start the venture on their compound, the same size of the pilot house can be established on the different compounds and the farmers will start making money to improve on their livelihoods.

 In the attachment you have a number of pictures showing how the whole exercise went starting from the orientation meeting to the harvesting

Now coordinator Daniel Kibago and trainer Esther are looking forward to a one day winding up session where an assessment will be made and members will have the opportunity to ask questions where need be and to tell us there plans with this new profitable venture.

In this session also they will be asked what can be their contribution in case an opportunity came for each of them to be helped start the venture on her compound.

Thanks to the Lejofonds and the people who mobiles the funds for without them this project wouldn’t have been started, looking for more support to expand the project

see attachment for supportive pictures

Sincerely 

Daniel Kibago 

Coordinator- Lejofonds

